
   

Foundation Board Meeting ï February 22, 2016   5:00 p.m., BJ Community Center 
 

Meetings of the Foundation are generally open to the public. Certain meetings, or portions of 
meetings, may be closed in order to address confidential information or proprietary matters.  

Meetings are usually held the third (3
rd

) Monday of the month. 

 
 

Board of Directors 
 

Barbara Boston 
 President   
 

Dave Osborn 
 Vice President 
 

Leslie Gauberti 
 Treasurer 
 

Gary Plouff 
 Assistant Treasurer 
 

Mary Van Grinsven 
 Secretary 
 

Dennis Aukstik 
Grant Herman 
Gene Klisnick 
Michelle Mauzer 
Lois Smith 
Parker Sterner 
 

Board Consultants 
Tom Basting, Sr. 
Irene Gravelle 
 
Committee Members 
John Ader Olivia Soltow 
Sandy Sterner   Kristin Tichacek 
 
Previous Board Members 

 Irene Gravelle James Hornbrook     
 Craig Mason Barb Konopacki 
 Krista Maurer Jim Tait III  
 Amy Wheeler 
 
 Visit the Foundation Website! 
 www.boulderjunctioncf.org 
 

 Email ï info@boulderjunctioncf.org 
 

 Facebook ï Follow Us!  Search for  
  ñBoulder Junction Community Foundationò 
 

Boulder Junction Community 
Foundation Inc 
P.O. Box 675 
715-385-2980  
Boulder Junction, WI  54512 
 

The Foundation is a tax exempt public 
charity under section 501(c)(3) of the 

Internal Revenue Code. 

 

Our mission: to preserve and enhance Boulder Junction for present and future generations. 

     
 

       

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

  
  

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
  

  
      
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 
  

2010 Annual Meeting Highlights   Leslie Gauberti 
Fall 2010 

Inspiration:    ñThe best way to predict your future is to create it.ò  

         - Peter Drucker 
   
   

Presidentõs Message 
 

Dear Friends and Neighbors of the Community Foundation, 
 

I would like to briefly introduce myself as the current president of our Foundation.  
Yes, itôs with deep regret that our esteemed leader of the past three years, Dennis 
Aukstik, stepped down in November.  In his classic wisdom, his decision was in 
the best interest of the Foundation so that during his last year serving on the board 
he could assist the new leadership.   For this, I am grateful. 
 

Why me?  It could be any number of people, but maybe my background with our 
local schoolôs Education Foundation and my intense passion for Boulder Junction 
played a part in my willingness to serve.  Anyway, Iôm humbled, honored, and 
excited to continue moving forward.   Many thanks to all donors, board and 
committee members, businesses and clubs, who have supported the Foundation 
and brought it to where it is today.  It will be a pleasure to continue to work with 
you through the Foundation. 
 

The Foundation and its Neighbors, Founders Circle members, endowment donors, 
and volunteers have been active and effective in raising dollars that add to the 
quality of life in Boulder Junction.  Itôs with much excitement that we can report the 
successful results of our Fundraising Committeeôs recent Neighborsô drive.  See 
ñNeighbor Fund Updateò on page 5. 
 

Thanks to our supporters we recently sent off over $39,000 to our Community 
Endowment Fund that continues to grow, accumulating earnings for the awarding 
of grants that benefit Boulder Junction.  Our Community Endowment Fund is a 
valuable and effective asset that ensures long-term legacies of giving, today and 
long after we are gone, for the benefit of the Boulder Junction community. We 
thank you all for your support. 
 

Winter is a time for reflection, and the board continues to search for ways to 
accommodate those looking for avenues to enhance Boulder Junction.  Whether 
itôs memorializing a loved one or supporting a particular area of interest, we hope 
to have the ability to assist our Boulder Junction stakeholders in supporting our 
beloved Boulder Junction! 

      Barbara Boston           

January, 2016               Issue 14 
 

Mark Your Calendar! 
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Treasurerõs Report    Leslie Gauberti 
During 2015, thanks to donors, volunteers, and a committed board of directors, the  
Foundation continued to experience financial stability in meeting its operating budget 
of $7,500 while working on its mission to grow the BJCF Restricted Endowment  
by almost $40,000, thanks to the generosity of donors and participants at  
Foundation special events.  
 

Membership in the Foundationôs Neighbor Program grew to 84 members exceeding the 
boardôs 2015 goal of growing membership to beyond 50 members.  Neighbors - thank you for supporting the 
Foundationôs operations.  Your generosity is inspiring and appreciated! 
 

For details on the Foundationôs 2015 financial activities and accomplishments stay tuned for the 2015 Annual Report 
that will be available in mid-to-late February.  In addition, the Foundation has again engaged Wipfli LLP, Rhinelander, to 
perform financial review services and prepare federal and state income tax forms for 2015.  The resulting reports and 
forms will be published on the Foundationôs website upon completion. 
 
In addition during 2015, the Foundation added an assistant treasurer position to its executive board.  The thought was 
to have two positions to share in the organizationôs financial activities and responsibilities, given the volunteer nature of 
the organization.  To date, this is turning out to be very beneficial.  Thank you, Gary Plouff!  

 

 

From left to right in the photo are Dennis Aukstik, Immediate Past President; Leslie Gauberti, Treasurer; Barb Boston, 
President; Gene Klisnick, Irene Gravelle, Parker Sterner, Mary Van Grinsven, Secretary; Grant Herman and Dave Osborn. 
 

The Boulder Junction Community Foundation Board was all smiles at the January 18th meeting when they 
celebrated the $39,448.56 in 2015 donations and special event proceeds added to our Community Endowment 
Fund managed by the Community Foundation of North Central Wisconsin, Wausau. 

 
Those who love and care about the future of Boulder Junction are reminded that all gifts to the 
Endowment Fund are welcome large or small.  Every gift demonstrates a donorôs conviction that together 
people of all ages and means can truly influence the future of Boulder Junction. 
 
 
 
  

Community Endowment Grows in 2015 
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The Foundation Thanks Three Charter Board Directors  
At the October board meeting of the Foundation, three directors, Barb Konopacki, Craig 
Mason, and Irene Gravelle were thanked for their five years of outstanding service to the 
community as directors since the Foundation was formed in 2010. With Foundation term 
limits, they completed their terms in November.  The board thanks Barb, Craig, and Irene for 
their hard work as tireless volunteers for the Foundation.  
 

As founding members, Barb, Craig, and Irene were part of a team 
that had a vision for Boulder Junction. With their help and input as 
directors at its inception, we now have a credible foundation that is able to give back 
meaningfully to the community.   Hats off to Barb, Craig and Irene as founding members 
and making the vision a reality! 
 

The Foundation is always actively seeking board candidates.  New perspectives, ideas, 
and areas of expertise are important for the health and progression of the Foundation and 
ultimately our ability to give back to the community.  The 
commitment of time would include attending a monthly board 
meeting, serving on any one or more of the Foundationôs 
standing committees, and some volunteer time during 

Foundation events.  If you have a desire to become a member of this team, please 
contact a current director (see the listing on page one of this newsletter), or board 
president, Barb Boston, 715-385-2980.  Curious about the Foundation?  Guests are 
always welcome at the monthly board meetings usually held the third (3

rd
) Monday of 

the month.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Meet Michelle Mauzer 
Foundation board members donate their time and personal 
expenses for many of the Foundationôs activities.  We thought our 
readers would enjoy reading about these incredible and 
committed people in the quarterly newsletters.  
 

Michelle and her husband Joe moved to Boulder Junction from 
the Chicago area in 1988.  They both enjoyed vacationing in the 
north woods while growing up and quickly realized that this is 
where they wanted to spend their lives.   
 

Michelle and Joe have twin daughters, Stephanie and Riley.  They 
are very busy freshmen at LUHS in Minocqua.  They are active in volleyball, cross country, basketball, Nordic ski 
and track. 
 

Michelle has been the branch manager at FirstMerit Bank in Boulder Junction since 2004.  She started at the bank 
in 1988.  Sheôs worked various positions before settling in as manager in beautiful Boulder Junction.  She enjoys 
the friendly ñhome townò feel at the branch, where everyone knows your name!  Michelle has served on the North 
Lakeland Education Foundation board, as well as the Boulder Junction Chamber of Commerce board.  She 
continues volunteering for both whenever she can as giving back and making people happy is a high priority.  
When not busy with her girls, Michelle enjoys camping, biking and reading. 

Welcome Grant Herman, Gene Klisnick and Michelle Mauzer 
At its November meeting, the Foundation was pleased to welcome new board members Grant Herman, 
Gene Klisnick, and Michelle Mauzer to the organization.  Our new board members join the board after 
getting acquainted with the Foundation in a variety of ways ï Grant, as Operations Director of Camp 
Manito-wish working with the Foundation in coordination of the annual Colorama Dinner; Gene, a returning 
charter Foundation board member, and Michelle, manager of the Boulder Junction branch of FirstMerit 
Bank.     
 

Grant, Gene, and Michelle bring a diverse set of professional backgrounds and skills to the board sure to 
benefit the Foundation in its operations and in achieving its mission.  Learn a little more about Michelle 
below.  Stay tuned for a feature on Grant in the May newsletter. 
 

The Foundation is also pleased to welcome past board member and secretary, Irene Gravelle, as a 
consultant to the board of directors.  Ireneôs professional background in teaching, experience with 
nonprofits, and work as a past charter member of the board make her a wonderful resource for the 
organization.  Irene will continue to serve on the Publicity and Community Relations Committee.   
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Founders and Legacy Circles Update 
Foundation receives notice of first Legacy Circle member! 

 
Our Founders Circle and Legacy Circle Programs were rolled out last May with hopes of providing those among us 
who love Boulder Junction and are looking for a way to preserve and enhance it, an opportunity to make that dream 
come true. While cash gifts to the Endowment Fund are what we have initially seen, we also have the opportunity 
for you to make a pledge over multiple years. Other options might be the gift of stocks/bonds or a piece of property.  
 
We are fortunate to currently have eleven (11) Founders in our Circle and have just received notice of our first 
Legacy Circle member.   
 
Membership in the Founders Circle is a lifetime opportunity to make a difference in the community, made possible 
with cumulative gifts of $10,000 or more, starting with donations received since the inception of the Foundation on 
October 10, 2010.  When a donor reaches or pledges a sum of $10,000, they will be listed in perpetuity in our 
annual report and on our website.  If they wish, donors can remain anonymous.  
 
The Legacy Circle celebrates donors who thoughtfully designate the Community Endowment Fund as a beneficiary 
in their estate planning for the betterment of the Boulder Junction community.  
 
We would love to give you (or mail you) an informational packet to peruse at your leisure.  To find out more about 
the Founders Circle or the Legacy Circle, please choose one of the following: 
 

Å visit our website - www.boulderjunctioncf.org 

Å call our President, Barbara Boston, 715-385-2980 

Å contact any one of our Directors listed on the first page of this newsletter 

Å request more information through email ï info@boulderjunctioncf.org 

Å visit our Facebook page (Boulder Junction Community Foundation)  and send us a note or request 

 

2015 Raffle Winners 
 

A highlight of the 56
th
 Annual Colorama Dinner, which was held on Saturday, 

September 19, at Camp Manito-wish YMCA, was the awarding of the raffle 
prizes from the Foundationôs 2015 seasonal raffle. The grand prize of the hand-
crafted fifteen foot cedar strip with ash trim canoe, Prospector model, hand 
crafted by Boulder Junction resident Parker Sterner, went to Mr. and Mrs. Gary 
L. John, Madison, WI.  
 

NLS teacher Cynthia Wills of Boulder Junction was awarded the Specialized 
Disc Elite bicycle from Coontail Sports.  
 
Hod Bailey of Metamora, IL, was the pleased recipient of the classic Boulder 
Junction pole banner.  
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Neighbor Program Update 
 

In anticipation of meeting its 2016 operating expenses, the Foundation mailed out an appeal for 
Neighbor memberships to 250 Foundation supporters.  We are happy to report that today the Foundation 
has 84 individuals and organizations that are Neighbor members.  In addition, we would like to thank 
those donors that sent donations for the Community Endowment as a result of the mailing.  
  

 

Thank You, 2016 Neighbors! 
 

The Neighbors Fund was established in May, 2012, to provide financial assistance for the ongoing 
operations of the Foundation. To date, the following individuals and organizations are Neighbors for 
2016. We genuinely appreciate your generous support! 

 
John & Joanne Ader 
Anonymous (L) 
John Aldridge 
Dennis & Lori Aukstik 
Tom & Sally Basting, Sr. 
Bruce & Cathy Bohren 
Boulder Junction Lions Club (L) 
Jerry & Bonnie Burgette 
Mike & Marshia Crowley 
Kent & Maureen Dahlgren 
Dairymenôs Inc (L) 
Scott & Kimberly Davis 
Jackie Densing 
Anne & Brian Derber 
John & Emily Douglass 
Juli & Lee Fischer, Jr. 
Richard & Gretchen Foltz 
Jim & Sue Fragassi 
Friends of the Boulder Junction 
    Library (L) 
Leslie Gauberti 
Lloyd & Judith Giles 
Gil & Irene Gravelle 
Jan Gumz 
Ken & Kate Hanni 
Hartung Brothers Inc 
Bob & Tora Hellyer 
Milt Henrichs (L) 
Grant P. Herman 
Mark & Lisa Hilgendorf 
Hoag Family Charitable  
  Foundation (L) 

Cassie Hollatz 
Ed & Rosa Hoppe 
Jim & Anita Hornbrook 
Bradley Javenkoski 
Bill & Doreen Jelenchick 
Robert & Diane Jenkins (L) 
Dan & Leslie Johnson (L) 
Ervin Keller & Susan 
    Kowbel-Keller 
Jim Kelly 
Susan Kern 
William & Gordonna Komassa 
Gene & Carol Klisnick 
Knittôs Hardware - 
    Krista Maurer 
Barbara Lach 
Jeff & Sherry Lucas 
Jeff Long & Barb Boston 
Larry & Sharon Maholland 
Barry & Pam Manix 
The Mauzer Family 
Duane & Joyce Marquardt 
Thomas & Mary McDermott 
Jack & Mary Melrose 
Bonnie Menke 
James Merkowitz 
Bruce & Shirley Meriwether 
Lou & Jeanne Milewski 
Sara Muender, Moondeer & Friends 
  Gallery 
John & Judy Mundy 
Diane Muri 

Ron & Judy Nordlof (L) 
 
Peter & Annette Olson 
Dave Osborn 
Don & Lois Osborn 
Marjorie Palmer 
Ned & Anita Pierce 
John & Barbara Post 
Gary & Barbara Plouff 
Fred & Sally Rathke 
Jane Russell 
James & Bonnie Schwartzburg (L) 
Al & Lois Smith 
Bill & Bonnie Spear 
Charlie & Betsy Spencer 
Bill & Carol Steeno 
Parker & Sandy Sterner 
William & Donna Steuer 
Bradley & Linda Subler 
Don Taylor 
Mary & Greg Van Grinsven (L) 
Joseph Voypick 
Sr. Constance Walton 
Robert & Janet Wilhelm 
James & Janet Zamrazil 
Don Zander 
Millie Zarembka 
 
 
 
 
(L) = Lifetime Neighbor 

 

  
As a Neighbor, youôll receive a copy of the  
Foundationôs 2015 Annual Report in February. 
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Colorama Dinner 2015 

The 2015 Foundation Colorama Dinner featured some things old and 
some things new.  This historic event took place Saturday, September 
19, 2015.   The venue was the traditional and always popular Nash 
Lodge at Camp Manito-wish YMCA.  The delicious venison stew was as 
popular as ever, as was the baked chicken with all the fixins'.  New this 
year was a 5:00 p.m. Silent Auction showcasing beautiful jewelry from 
Peeplures, while shrimp cocktail, fresh veggies and traditional cheese 
spread was being served and provided by Dairymen's.  Our guests 
nibbled their treats while they browsed the merchandise.   Our first 
guests surprised us by arriving as early as 4:30!  Community Foundation 
Adviser Tom Basting served as Master of Ceremonies, moving the 
program along smoothly.  We thank him once again for a great job! 

The Dream Catcher Award was introduced  this year and presented to Jannie 
Thomas and Lynn Mehrholz, co-owners of the Boulder Junction Trading 
Company.  Jannie and Lynn not only talked the talk but walked the walk of 
philanthropy.  Inspired by the Foundation's Dream Board (while being displayed 
at the weekly Lions Flea Market), they dutifully listed their wishes on the board and 
then followed through and funded the work that they wanted done.  These 
improvements included beautification of the town's park by painting buildings, 
replacing roofs, adding playground equipment, landscaping, and graveling the 
parking lot - totaling about $20,000!  Thank you, Jannie and Lynn, for your civic 
generosity. 
 

Sponsorships grew this year, and we added many in-kind sponsors.  All in all, the 
Foundation netted about $7,800 for the Community Endowment Fund whose 
earnings will be available for community grants.  We wish to thank all area 
organizations, NLS 8th grade, and all our diners and volunteers.  Without your 
support, there would be no dinner.  In addition, a special thanks goes out to our photographers, Joanne Ader and Gene 
and Carol Klisnick. 
 

Save the Date for COLORAMA DINNER 2016 on Saturday, September 17, at Camp Manito-wish! 
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Colorama Dinnerõs Silent Auction a Success! 
 

The 2015 Colorama Dinner 
highlighted its first annual 
SILENT AUCTION featuring 
jewelry by Craig and Jane 
Mason's Peeplelures.  The 
auction kicked off the evening 
as we opened our doors at 
4:30 with folks waiting at the 
door to get started!  Being its 
first year, organizers weren't 
expecting the huge turnout and participation that took 
place!  Some waited in long lines to view the jewelry and 
make their bidding.  It was well worth it as they enjoyed 
maneuvering to get a special item for that special person. 

 

The Foundation determined that it was a huge success as 
it brought in approximately $900 for the Community 
Endowment Fund.  Thanks to all those bidders out 
there.  We promise to have just as beautiful a selection 
next year, plus more! 

 
Between the Holidays Community Celebration 
 

The Foundation was given the opportunity this year to host 
the Between the Holidays event at Boulder Junction's 
Winter Park.  The Chamber of Commerce formerly 
sponsored this event for several years and felt it just 
wasn't fulfilling their mission.   
 
Since many Boulder Junction families, extended families 
and guests traditionally attend this fun winter wonderland 
event, the Foundation felt it was right up our alley to 
coordinate.  We thought it would be great to turn this into a 
true community event by inviting all area civic groups, 
North Lakeland School, our EMTs and more to 
participate.  The response from everyone exceeded our 
highest expectations.  We had a fur exhibit, sled dogs, and 
maybe even horse-drawn sled rides planned. 
 
But El Nino was not having it.  A lack of ice skating rink 
and very little snow in the forecast forced our hand in 
cancelling for this year.  But it's all good since now....the 
foundation has been laid (pun intended) for the Between 

the Holiday Community Celebration 2016 at Boulder 
Junction's beautiful Winter Park.  Stay tuned! 
 

Board Elects 2016 Officers 
 

At the November, 2015, board meeting, Directors cast a 
unanimous ballot for the following slate of officers:  
President ï Barbara Boston, Vice-president - Dave 
Osborn, Treasurer - Leslie Gauberti, Assistant Treasurer ï 
Gary Plouff, and Secretary ï Mary Van Grinsven.  
 

Members of the Foundationôs six standing committees and 
their chairs were reviewed and accepted by the board for 
2015 at the December board meeting.  Committees 
include Finance, Fundraising, Publicity and Community 
Relations, Grants, and Colorama Dinner and do have non 
board members on them.  Anyone interested in 
participating on a Foundation committee please feel free to 
contact Barb Boston, President, at 715-385-2980.  It is a 
great way to learn about the Foundationôs mission and 
operations and to contribute to Boulder Junction. 
 

Accepting Goods for the Treasure Bazaar  
 

Sure, itôs frigid outdoors and the ground is covered with 
snow but your Community Foundation is busy making 
plans for its annual Treasure Bazaar to be held during 
warm, sunny May (Memorial Day Weekend). A very 
important part of this fundraiser involves the donation of 
your new or gently used items (furniture, kitchenware, 
sporting goods, clothing, collectibles, etc.) to be offered for 
sale.  
 
We use the proceeds from the sale to offset our operating 
expenses. This allows your monetary donations to be 
invested in the Foundationôs Community Endowment 
Fund. We would be thrilled to help with your Spring 
cleaning by gladly picking up the donations at your 
convenience. Please contact Craig Mason (715-385-0100) 
at Peeplelures to make arrangements for pick up. Your 
support of this fundraiser is greatly appreciated. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

News Shorts 
 
 
 
s 
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Thanks, 
Lesley & Jane! 


